
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 15 June 2020  

 

WIDER OPENING: BUSINESS AS (UN)USUAL  

It has been wonderful to see so many of our Year 10 students back in 

school this week. They managed the new learning structure and the social 

distancing measures that are in place around school in a very mature way.  

See page 3 of the newsletter for pictures of the ‘new normal’ at Fullbrook. 

Parents/carers of students in Year 10 must notify us if their son/daughter 

is not going to attend the on-site provision for week commencing 22 June. 

We will assume that if your son/daughter attended in Week 1 that they 

will be in school next week. If they are not going to attend please email 

shermand@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

If your son/daughter is scheduled to attend but for any reason they are 

not able to, we will be expecting them so please email 

shermand@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk to advise of the change of plan. 

If you are unable to email, then please phone reception on 01932349301 

and leave a message clearly stating your son/daughters name and the 

reason for their absence. This is vital for safeguarding reasons. 

  “To bring about change, you must not be afraid to 

take the first step. We will fail when we fail to try.” 

Rosa Parks   

THANK YOU FROM FULLBROOK STAFF 

We were delighted to receive some care 

packages in the last couple of weeks. Staff who 

have been in school this week have hugely 

appreciated the treats and essentials. A BIG 

thank you to Mrs Harrison (who coordinated 

similar parcels for a number of schools in the 

area), and the Brannan family for such a lovely 

gesture. 

YELLOW BUS SERVICE - PETITION 

A petition regarding the ending of the Yellow Bus service has now gone 

live. If anyone wishes to show their support against the removal of this 

vital service for students, please click here.  

BROWN UNIFORM 

DONATIONS 

NEEDED! 

From September 2020 our Year 11 

students will be the only year group 

to return to school in the old brown 

uniform.  

As availability of this uniform is 

reducing rapidly, we would be 

grateful if our current Year 11 

students could donate any of the 

following items to the school that 

are still in a good, wearable 

condition. 

 Brown blazers  

 Brown Skirts 

 Ties  

 Old style Yellow/Grey & 

Black PE kit 

If you are able to help, then please 

ensure that any pieces of uniform 

are cleaned prior to donation. 

Items can be dropped off at the 

school from Monday 15 June, but 

we would advise contacting 

reception to arrange a suitable 

time to bring them in. 

Many thanks. 
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FEEL GOOD FRIDAYS – REMINDER 

Our "Feel Good Friday" Zoom sessions are continuing for students in their form 

group. Links to the sessions are shared via Show My Homework by form tutors 

each week, and we encourage students to use this time to connect with their 

tutor and other students while our remote learning continues. 

NEW PASTORAL ASSEMBLY VIDEO – ANTI-RACISM 

We are continuing to update the website with new Pastoral Assembly content, 

and Ms Sauer has now recorded one on the subject of “Anti-racism: Making the 

Right Kind of History”, which is very relevant at the moment. Education on this 

subject is vital to ensure that there is no place for racism at Fullbrook or the 

wider world. As part of The Fullbrook Way, students are taught to show 

respect to everyone, and we want them to feel able to speak out against racism 

when they see it happening. Click here to access the Pastoral Assembly videos. 

YEAR 6  

Since the start of lockdown liaison with Primary schools has been taking place 

to ensure that Year 6 students have as smooth a start as possible in September. 

This newsletter, for example, also goes to all parents of year 6 students. Other 

work has included:  

 Virtual meetings of  Year 6 teachers with Mr Wright (Head of 

Learning Year 7)  

 SENDCo liaison  

 Transition Booklet   

 Transition video with Mr Manley  

 Opportunity to email in questions 

 Transition videos showing a walk around the school site 

 Year 6 cross curricular transition project 

Lots of other work has been going on behind the scenes and further activities 

are planned for the rest of this term.  

YEAR 6 CROSS CURRICULAR TRANSITION PROJECT 

Many students in Year 6 have begun working on the cross curricular project with enthusiasm. The purpose of this 

project was to give Year 6 students the opportunity to help them prepare to start at Fullbrook with confidence. We 

intend this to be a supportive measure; there is no expectation that students will complete this. Now Year 6 are back 

at school it maybe that they do not have time to engage with this project, students should not feel that they have to 

complete it. However, we will be interested to see any work that has been done. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

Wednesday 22 July  End of Summer Term (early finish for students) 

   

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 
Facebook & Twitter pages. 
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